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Highlights of South Glengarry council meeting decisions, policy changes and municipal announcements. 

Meeting Highlights: 
Presentation: 
Camp BCG Williamstown 

Glengarry County Housing Report 

 

New Business 
Delegation of Authority- Lame Duck Restrictions 

RFP 17-2022 Services Delivery and Processes 

Review 

Roads Fleet - Advance 2023 

 

Other Business 
Draft Procedural By-law 

Proclamation- Emergency Preparedness Week 

 

Committee Reports 
SDG County Council Draft Minutes-April 19, 2022 

 

For Information Only 
OMWA Webinar (The Great Resignation) 
North Lancaster Landfill (2021 Annual Report) 
Notice-Second Line Road Bridge Rehabilitation 
Ministry of the Solicitor General-Fire Certification 
Letter-Multi-Municipal Wind Turbine Working 
Group 
Endorsement Resolution-Abandoned Cemeteries 
(Township of Front of Younge) 
Resolution-Build it Right the First Time (Town of 
Halton Hills) 
Resolution- New Home Tax Rebate Program 
(Town of South Bruce Peninsula) 
 
Contact: Kelli Campeau, 

General Manager of Corporate Services/Clerk 

kcampeau@southglengarry.com 

613-347-1166 x 2102 

 

Boys and Girls Club - Presentation 

Deborah Locke of the BGC provided Council with an overview of 

the childcare/camp services available in South Glengarry for 

children aged 6-12. Registration is almost full for the 2022 Summer 

Camp being held at Paul Rozon Park from July 4th to August 26th, 

2022. BGC has received positive feedback from the community and 

are exploring the possibility of providing services for younger 

children aged 4-6 in 2023. The Township is excited about the 

partnership!  
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Service Delivery and Process Review 

Council awarded RFP 17-2022 for a Service Delivery and 

Processes Review to KPMG LLP. The objective of the project is 

to complete a comprehensive assessment of the Township’s 

current administrative practices and to identify opportunities 

for improving efficiencies. The Township has been approved 

funding of up to $152,640 towards the completion of this 

project through the Municipal Modernization Program – Intake. 

KPMG’s submission of $109,943 plus HST is within the approved 

funding, which will result in no impact on the 2022 budget. 

Revised Procedural By-law 

Administration presented Council with a revised procedural by-

law. A procedural by-law governs the calling, place and 

proceedings of meetings. The draft by-law proposes several 

significant amendments and additions to the previous by-law 

including provisions for the livestreaming and recording of 

meetings, electronic participation in meetings and the Order of 

Business for regular meetings. It is anticipated that the by-law will 

be passed at the June 6th Regular Council meeting. 
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